
 
 
 

 
 

9 August 2021 
 
 
 

Important updated information - HSC Student Vaccinations and Trial Examinations 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers of Year 12 students, 
 
Firstly, I would sincerely like to thank you for your patience and continued support during this difficult 
and challenging time. We appreciate your understanding as we have needed to implement some 
changes as a result of the advice received from the Department of Health. We remain deeply 
committed to supporting the safety of our students and families as we work to support our HSC 
students complete their final year of school. 
 
HSC student vaccination latest advice 
 

NSW Health has recently issued the attached letter on the latest advice about the vaccination plans for 
eligible students. Please read this advice for important information to support your child in this matter. 
 
Key Information: 
 

 All students are required to arrange their own transport to the venue. Buses will no longer be 
provided from the school.  

 To book a vaccination appointment, a link will be sent to your child’s mobile phone number 
provided by the school. If a student mobile phone number is unavailable the message should 
be sent to a family mobile. 

 For more information regarding booking the vaccination please call the NSW Health Qudos 
Bank Arena Vaccination Centre on 1800 922 886. 

 If you are unable to transport your child to the vaccination hub, please contact the school 
during school hours on 9728 7071. 

 
Trial Examinations and return to school 
 

In line with the Premier’s announcement on 6 August, Year 12 students in Greater Sydney will NOT be 
returning to school on 16 August and MUST continue with learning from home until advised 
otherwise. 
 
This year, NSW Education Standard Authority (NESA), who oversee the HSC, has given Principals the 
flexibility to provide an alternative task to replace the traditional Trial Examinations.   
 
Key Information: 
 

 Our school will be providing online alternative tasks to students instead of a Trial Examination. 

 These online alternative tasks will be timetabled from Week 7 until Week 9.  

 This timetable will be issued to Year 12 students in the coming week. 

 A Year Meeting will be scheduled to support Year 12 students in understanding the alternate 
task requirements and expectations. 

 



 
 
 
 
Supporting with Technology/Internet 
 

Students are encouraged to contact the school should they require support with loaning a device or 
requiring internet support. 
 
Our message to our Year 12 students remains the same; to take comfort in the fact that your school is 
strongly supporting you, ensure your physical and mental wellbeing remains a priority, and continue 
studying and focusing on achieving your personal best. 
 
Please contact the school should you require further information regarding these matters, or to let us 
know how we can further support your child at this challenging time. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ms Deborah Santucci 
Principal 
  



 
 
 

Dear parents and/or carer, 

 
Important information about getting to the NSW Health Qudos Bank Arena Vaccination Centre for 
student vaccinations 

 
All students are required to arrange their own transport to the venue. Buses will no longer be provided 
from the school. 

 
To book a vaccination appointment, a link will be sent to the mobile phone number provided by the 
school. 

 
Please see below options for getting to getting to Qudos Bank Arena: 

 
 If students catch a train to Sydney Olympic Park Station, marshals will provide directions to the 

appointment from the station 

 
If arriving by car: 

 
 Please arrive at the Sydney Olympic Park P1 car park (15 Edwin Flack Avenue, Sydney Olympic 

Park) no more or less than 30 minutes prior to your appointment. Parking is free for students 
attending vaccination appointments at QDOS Bank Arena. 

 Parents who drop off students are required to remain in their car and may not accompany students 
into the Arena. Students arriving to the car park will be guided by marshals to the Arena. 

 
Appointments will take approximately 1 hour. 

 
Once the appointment is complete, the student is required to make their own way home. 

 
If a student is unable to attend the Arena on the day or their appointment, they are to contact the 
principal of their school for alternative booking arrangements. 

 
Other important information: 

 
 Students must bring the mobile phone they used to register, in order to scan a QR code on the 

way in. 
 Photo identification is required. Photo ID can include a current Australian driver’s license, passport or 

school ID. 
 If the student is experiencing COVID-19 symptoms or a household contact is experiencing COVID- 19 

symptoms (or are in isolation) the student must not attend their vaccination appointment. 

 
Please note: In presenting to the Qudos Bank Arena, the student has consented to being vaccinated with the 
COVID-19 Pfizer vaccine. The students will also be offered a COVID-19 PCR screening test after they are 
vaccinated. Students will not have to self-isolate after having this test. In the event the student does not wish 
to have a COVID test, the student will need to inform a NSW Health Pathology staff member. 

 
For more information please call the NSW Health Qudos Bank Arena Vaccination Centre on 1800 922 886. 

 

Graeme Loy 
Chief Executive, Western Sydney Local Health District  
6/8/21         Western Sydney Local Health District 

ABN: 48 702 394 764 
PO Box 574 Wentworthville NSW 2145 

Tel. (02) 8890 9902 


